January 26, 2011
The purpose of the MAAO Agricultural Committee is to serve as a voice for the membership of MAAO regarding agricultural issues.  On January 10, 2011 the MAAO Agricultural Committee met in St. Cloud, Minnesota.  There are nine MAAO regions in Minnesota, with each region represented by a committee member.  In addition to the nine region members there is a representative from the Department of Revenue and a committee chair.

At the request of the MAAO Legislative Committee the members of the Agricultural Committee discussed assessor’s administration and taxpayer issues created by the 2008/2009 Green Acres legislative changes.  Following a lengthy discussion of these topics, the MAAO Agricultural Committee hereby makes the following recommendation to the MAAO Legislative Committee: 

The Green Acres Program changes should not be repealed. 
Based on committee comments there has been much administrative work done by assessors that has improved the quality and uniformity of the assessment. Undoing this work would be just as time- and labor-intensive as implementing them. Additional consideration would need to be paid to property owners who have already opted out and made changes.

As an alternative to repeal, the MAAO Agricultural Committee supports:
Make the Rural Preserve Property Tax Program more streamlined and less restrictive so it is seen as a more viable and acceptable alternative for class 2b lands that were previously (and properly) enrolled in Green Acres.  Possible changes include: 
· Remove Board of Water and Soil Resources (BWSR)  and/or Soil and Water Conservation District (SWCD) involvement in the process,

· Remove the covenant requirement (have the provisions of the covenant be part of the application process whereby the taxpayer agrees to abide by them to enroll in the program),
· Possible changes to the eight-year period,
· Make changes to the payback structure, 
· Make changes to allow for non-homestead property, that meets long-term ownership requirements.
Any changes would still keep the Rural Preserve Property Tax Program different from Green Acres.
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